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Scranton, PA 18503

Workplace Safety Committee Meeting 
Minutes
03/22/2016

A regular meeting of the Scranton School District Workplace Safety Committee was held on March 22, 2016 in the board room of the Administration Building.

Chairperson: Jeff Brazil called the meeting to order at 3:30 PM
Secretary: Heather Moran
Attendance/Sign In

Present: Chris Lazor, Heather Moran, Jeff Brazil, Paula Giordano, Barb Sylvester, Sharon Albert, Laura Roche, Michael Montoro, Leah Simms, Luann Lord

Visitors:
None

Old Business:
· Safety Committee:
Recertification – May 24th. There was some concern about teachers not being able to attend because they are in class at this time. 
· A concern has been brought to the attention of the safety committee regarding job cuts with truck drivers. Jim Castaldi has come to the committee with some safety concerns because of job cuts with truck drivers. Concerns described by Jim Castaldi are as followed:
· “Garbage Truck – Gary Hunt is alone. The city always has 2 people or more on each truck. He is carrying tons of weight everyday and should have another person.
· Jim Castadli’s truck – There used to be a gang truck. We no longer have one. He is doing the job of both. He is lifting extra large loads by himself when there should be another guy there to help out. He isn’t able to get everything done alone.
· All truck drivers should have another person with them for safety reasons – backing up…etc.
There are several people now who have gotten hurt recently lifting more than they should. Please address this issue.”  - There have been cuts to maintenance staff. Jeff will speak with the schools and let them know that they should be trying to help when the trucks come. Not all schools are helping. A meeting is set to take place concerning helpers on garbage truck. We are going to look into the possibility of getting a helper but there are no funds for additional employees at this time. 

· Webinars –
Luann Lord has taken a few webinars offered. One of these was a webinar covering safe lifting. A suggestion was made that the district should have a maintenance meeting to cover safe lifting practices. This could cut down on injuries and workers comp cases. Jeff spoke with a local guy that offers a course on safe lifting. We are going to try and get him in for some staff training. 
· Sumner – 
Mr. Bieri has asked if there is anything that can be done about people loitering after school hours. They are leaving garbage behind. Signs have been hung and police department has been called. They will patrol the school more. 
· Tripp – 
The phones system at Tripp Elementary School goes down frequently with weather. We are trying to get this fixed. The problem is that half the line is serviced by Frontier and the other half is serviced by Verizon. Parents cannot get in touch with the school. We are going to look into some different services. Possibly a forwarding service that will forward all calls to a district cell phone if phone lines aren’t working. It was suggested by John Sinclair that we look into internet phone services that would work through our wireless systems. 



Next Meeting:
Not scheduled at this time

Adjournment:
There being no further business, motion to adjourn – Luann Lord @ 3:45
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